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Thursday, March 1st, 2018 
 
 

 The House met at 1:30 o’clock in the afternoon pursuant to adjournment. 
 
 The Member for Ferryland (Mr. Hutchings) made a Statement to commemorate 
the sinking of the S.S. Florizel off Horn Head Point in Cappahayden. 
 
 The Member for St. George’s – Humber (Mr. Reid) made a Statement to recount 
the story of the Arran Stowaways and recognize the dedicated volunteers working to 
preserve the heritage of the Bay St. George South area. 
 
 The Member for St. John’s Centre (Ms. Rogers) made a Statement to recognize 
Jenny Wright and her team for their work at the St. John’s Status of Women Council’s 
Women’s Centre. 
 
 The Member for Baie Verte – Green Bay (Mr. Warr) made a Statement to 
acknowledge the Town of Springdale and its residents for holding their second 
“Random Acts of Kindness Week”. 
 
 The Member for Windsor Lake (Ms. Bennett) made a Statement to recognize the 
Friends of India Association. 
 
 By leave, the Member for Carbonear – Trinity – Bay de Verde (Mr. Crocker) 
made a Statement to recognize the contribution made by Ms. Alice Cumby, Town Clerk, 
to the Municipality of Heart’s Content. 
   
 The Honourable the Minister of Education and Early Childhood Development (Mr. 
Kirby) made a Statement to recognize Mr. John Antle and Mr. Michael Tobin who were 
named to the list of Canada’s Outstanding Principals of 2018. 
 
 The Honourable the Minister of Justice and Public Safety (Mr. Parsons) made a 
Statement to recognize the Citizens’ Crime Prevention Association 30th Anniversary. 
 
 The Honourable the Minister of Health and Community Services (Mr. Haggie) 
made a Statement to inform the House that the St. John’s Hackathon would take place 
between March 9th to March 11th, 2018. 
 
 The Honourable the Speaker (Mr. Trimper), in compliance with Sections 8 and 10 
of the Public Tender Act, tabled the Report of the Public Tender Act Exceptions for 
October, 2017. 
 
 The Member for Fortune Bay – Cape La Hune (Ms. Perry) presented a Petition 
from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge 
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Government to commit to a new state of the art K-12 school for the students of Bay 
d’Espoir. 
 
 The Honourable the Minister of Education and Early Childhood Development (Mr. 
Kirby) replied to the Petition. 
 
 The Member for Conception Bay East – Bell Island (Mr. Brazil) presented a 
Petition from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to 
urge Government to introduce financial education into Provincial curriculum to prepare 
youth for the monetary and financial challenges of life upon entering the workforce. 
 
 The Honourable the Minister of Education and Early Childhood Development (Mr. 
Kirby) replied to the Petition. 
 
 Pursuant to order and on motion debate commenced and concluded on Third 
Reading of a Bill entitled “An Act To Amend The Order Of Newfoundland And Labrador 
Act” (Bill No. 31). 
 
 Pursuant to order and on motion the Bill entitled “An Act To Amend The Order Of 
Newfoundland And Labrador Act” (Bill No. 31) was read the third time and passed. 
 
 On motion it was ordered that the said Bill be printed being entitled as above and 
that it be submitted to His Honour the Lieutenant Governor for his assent. 
 
 Pursuant to order and on motion debate continued and concluded on Second 
Reading of a Bill entitled “An Act Respecting The Newfoundland And Labrador Centre 
For Health Information” (Bill No. 32) and on motion it was ordered that Bill No. 32 be 
now read the second time. 
 
 Pursuant to order and on motion the Bill entitled “An Act Respecting The 
Newfoundland And Labrador Centre For Health Information” (Bill No. 32) was read the 
second time and on motion it was ordered that Bill No. 32 be referred to a Committee of 
the Whole now. 
 
 On motion of the Honourable the Government House Leader (Mr. Parsons) the 
House resolved itself into a Committee of the Whole House to consider a Bill entitled 
“An Act Respecting The Newfoundland And Labrador Centre For Health Information” 
(Bill No. 32). 
 
 The Speaker left the Chair. 
 Mr. Warr took the Chair of Committee of the Whole House. 
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 On motion the Committee rose. 
 
 The Speaker resumed the Chair. 
 
 The Chairperson of the Committee of the Whole (Mr. Warr) reported that the 
Committee of the Whole House had considered  the matters to them referred and had 
directed him to report that they had passed a Bill entitled “An Act Respecting The 
Newfoundland And Labrador Centre For Health Information” (Bill No. 32) without 
amendment. 
 
 On motion the report of the Committee was received and adopted. 
 
 On motion it was ordered that Bill No. 32 be read the third time on tomorrow. 
 
 It was moved and seconded that when the House rose it would adjourn until 
tomorrow, Monday, March 5th at 1:30 o’clock in the afternoon. 
 
 On motion the House then adjourned accordingly. 
 
 
  
  
 
  
      Sandra Barnes, 
     Clerk of the House of Assembly. 
 
 


